
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

19 October 2011
11.102
Structure and Naming of CertHE Exit Awards in Combined Degrees 

The Committee considered a proposal from the Faculty of Social Sciences that the Minor subject should not be identified in the title of the CertHE exit award for students of certain Combined degrees.  The Course Approval Sub-Committee had taken the view that the award title should reflect the Major/Minor combination on which the student had enrolled and had referred the matter to the Committee for consideration.
The Committee noted that titles of AB exit awards would name both subjects.  Mr McCurry reported the general view of the other Campus Co-ordinating Groups that the principles of the combined degree system should be respected with the appropriate proportion of study in each subject at each level.  The system should also be kept simple, especially in view of the small number of students who might be involved, so as not to require intervention to change award titles for those leaving early.

AGREED:

i)
that the titles of all exit awards in combined degrees reflect the Major/Minor combination;

ii)
the proposal from the Faculty of Social Sciences to omit the Minor subject in the CertHE title be not approved.
1 December 2010

10.185
Retention and Progression of Full-Time First Year Undergraduates

…

The paper [Senate, November 2010] had recommended that consideration be given to the introduction of exit awards in order to certificate accredited learning achieved by students who left before completing the award for which they had enrolled.  The Committee noted that any exit award must represent a coherent programme of study with distinct learning outcomes and not seek to compensate for failure or non-completion.  It was not intended that awards should be developed for the simple accumulation of credit or for small volumes of study.  They could be introduced through the evaluation and revalidation process or through the course revision (CA3) process and would require the provision of a programme specification and amendment to regulations.

AGREED that:

i) Faculties consider the possibility of introducing meaningful exit awards (CertHE and AB) in their degree provision where they did not already exist;

ii) such exit awards should not normally be introduced for the successful completion of programmes with a credit value of less than 120 credit points;

iii) although the provision of AB exit awards in Combined modular programmes had previously not been permitted by the Committee, the Campus Co-ordinating Groups might consider whether exit awards could be developed for specific subject combinations where there was sufficient correlation between the Major and Minor subjects to present adequate breadth and depth in the Minor after 80 credit points.

17 June 2009

09.95
AB EXIT AWARDS IN MODULAR PROGRAMMES LEADING TO COMBINED HONOURS DEGREES 


The Committee, at its meeting on 1 April, had noted that subject teams had made proposals for AB exit awards in the modular subjects of Sociology and Communication in recent revalidation events.  As the modular framework did not provide for exit awards, the Committee had agreed to ask the three Campus Co-ordinating Groups for their views on the matter (min 09.35 refers).


The Committee received a paper (TLC/09/28) which set out the principles for University awards and the response of the Campus Co-ordinating Groups.  


University policy on awards was reflected in the QAA precept that ‘qualifications are awarded to mark the achievement of positively defined outcomes, not as compensation for failure at a higher level, or by default’ and the principle that the outcomes ‘represent the integration of various learning outcomes resulting from designated and coherent programmes of study’.  It was noted that each subject strand (Major, Main or Minor) would have to be presented as a programme of study with coherence and integrity in its own right and that it would not be sufficient for the coherence of one (Major) subject strand to allow the award of AB which covered another subject (Major/Minor).  Thus, there would need to be evidence that two-thirds of a Minor strand was a coherent, meaningful programme of study.  The proposal could lead to confusion for students and staff and would only affect a small number of students, who would in any case receive credit for their success through their transcript and in due course HEAR.

It was noted that, while the Groups had no objection in principle to the proposal, the practical considerations of its implementation would require a considerable amount of work for little return.


AGREED:
that Associate Bachelor exit awards be not made available within the modular framework for Combined Honours degrees.

